
 
3 June 2020 

Dear Parents 
Future Dismissal Plan in the Event of a Positive Covid-19 Result 
Please find below the Dismissal Plan that the College will implement in the case of a positive Covid-
19 test result within the College. 
If St Pius X College receives notification that a member of the school community has received a 
positive COVID-19 test result, the College will implement its COVID-19 Dismissal Plan.  All students 
will be dismissed and asked to make their way directly home. Students who are unable to make their 
way home immediately will be supervised at the College until the end of the day, if requested by 
Parent/Carer by ringing Student Reception on 9411 4733. 
St Pius X College will be in direct contact with NSW Health and will follow all protocols and advice 
that is given. Parents will be asked to keep all students at home and self-isolate whilst awaiting 
further information and advice from St Pius X College and/or NSW Health.   
Please ensure that your son is aware of how you wish him to travel home.  If he is to be picked up 
from the College, the following table shows pick up locations for each year group. 

Future Dismissal Plan 
Year Group Assembly Area TIME PICK UP GATE Supervisors 
5 Jnr School Playground 0.00 Kirk St Year 5 Teachers 
6 Jnr School Playground 0.05 Kirk St Year 6 Teachers 
7 Podium 0.10 Kirk St Yr Co & PC Team 
8 Podium 0.15 Kirk St Yr Co & PC Team 
9 Podium 0.00 Ferguson Lane Yr Co & PC Team 
10 Blue Room 0.05 Ferguson Lane Yr Co & PC Team 
11 Big Brother 0.10 Ferguson Lane Yr Co & PC Team 
12 Big Brother 0.15 Ferguson Lane Yr Co & PC Team 

Parents are asked: 
• Arrive no earlier than your son’s designated time for Pick Up 
• Do not leave your car or park in the end of the cul-de-sac of Kirk St   
• On leaving Kirk St please only turn LEFT into Archer St 
• Enter Ferguson Lane off Anderson St exiting via the lights onto Archer St (the boom gate will 

be opened for a one-way flow of traffic).  
• Any siblings are to go to the pick-up gate of the oldest brother. 
• Prior to dismissal, all students will be instructed to take home their PLDs and other resources 

required for online learning from home. 
• Online learning will commence on the first school day following the closure of the College and 

will continue until the campus can be deep cleaned and cleared to reopen.  NSW Health will 
instruct the College when it can reopen. 

If you have any questions or comments about this plan please contact Mr Mark Casey 
mcasey@stpiusx.nsw.edu.au  
Yours sincerely 

 
John Couani 
Principal 
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